Regular Meeting

July 11, 2011
The regular meeting of the Glen Ullin City Council was called to order by Mayor DelaBarre at 7:30 PM in the Council Chambers with the following Council Members present: Glen Clark, Tony Glasser, Charles Hall, and Randy Martwick.  Absent: Doug Martwick and Brian Schneider.  Also present were:   Steve Glasser, Pat Swift, Jeff Schirado, Linda Verworn, Ron Verworn, Miles Bainter Sr., Ron Schaaf, J Mahoney, N Bittner, C DelaBarre, and V Horst.
Additions to the Agenda:  Miles Bainter Sr., Previously sold lots
Minutes:  Moved by R Martwick, seconded by Glasser to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on June 13, 2011.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Police Report:  No deputy present, we need to hire our own deputy for Harvest Fest.  
Lots Purchased:  Moved by Clark, seconded by R Martwick to accept the bid of $250 for lot 18, block 47 in the Western Addition by Linda & Ron Verworn. Motion carried unanimously.  

Lot Bid:  Moved by Clark, seconded by R Martwick to reject the bid of $200 for lot 5, block 1 in Voegele’s 3rd Addition.  Motion carried unanimously.  
North side Drainage:  Councilmen Clark will look at the drainage problem on the north side along with Steve Glasser, Ron Schaaf & Curt D.  

Paver:  Mr. Miles Bainter Sr. from introduced himself and asked that we consider him for future road repairs.  

Building Permit:  Moved by R Martwick, seconded by Hall to approve the building permit for Robert & Kendra Schantz’s new house.  

Diversion:  A large hole is in the diversion directly south of the city cemetery.  Curt & Steve Glasser will look at it and bring an estimate to the next meeting.  

Maintenance Report:   If the tar bar works some product will be ordered from Northern Implement.  Potholes should be filled with some gravel.    Lift station needed some repairs due to a turtle in pump.  

Property Sale:  Moved by Hall, seconded by Clark to table the discussion on the property sold to Jerome Nagel, Doug Martwick and Leland Miller until the next meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Water Clerk:  Moved by Clark to hire Cindy Whitehorn and Pat DeleBarre to share the water clerk position if it is agreeable to both of them at $9.50 an hour.  Hall abstained, all other members voted yes.  
Annual Budget:  Clark and R Martwick will meet with the auditor to come up with a budget proposal.  
Wages:  Moved by Hall to freeze all salaries until July 1, 2012.  Motion died for lack of a second.  The budget committee will make some recommendations for 2011/2012 salaries.  

 Budget Report:  Moved by Hall, seconded by R Martwick to approve the June budget report and pay the following bills.  Motion carried unanimously.

2878
Dakotaland Feeds
150.00
2879
Farmers Union Insurance
6456.00
2880
GU Super Valu
34.36
2881
GU Times
189.75
2882
Joe’s Electric
55.00
2883
Marshall Lumber
39.91
2884
MDU
1757.14
2885
 Napa
999.38
2886
ND Dept Health
16.00
2887
ND Dept of Transportation
4336.10

2888
ND Sewage Pump Lift
966.00

2889
Void
0.00


2890
Southwest Water authority
5990.36

2891
Swenson, Hagen
1571.92

EFT
Verizon
35.86
2892
WRT
162.86

2893
One Call Concept
14.30

2894
Curt DelaBarre
95.27

2895
GU Airport
51.44
2896
ND Insurance Dept
1046.69

Txfr
GU Park
2065.84
Txfr
GU Job Development
5.06
2897
John Mahoney
600.00

2898
Morton County Auditor
3200.00

10015-10035, 2876, 2877 Wages & Employee Taxes
10813.34
Motion to adjourn was made by Hall, seconded by Glasser.  Motion carried unanimously. The next regular meeting will be held August 8, 2011 at 7:30PM.  
___________________________________
_________________________________

Betty DelaBarre, Mayor



Vicki Horst, Auditor 
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